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Dear Brothers & Sisters, 

 

Thank you for your prayers, your encouragement and support as we press on in the work to which God has called us. 

Although we are living in a season of life full of uncertainty and chaos, Diane and I are so excited, for we have not seen 

people so willing and open to the Gospel since 911 when the terrorist attack took place in the United States. 

 

We are teaming up with Faith Community Bible Church here in Loudon New Hampshire for the next few months. We 

have been going to Hampton Beach on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays nights and Weirs Beach on Friday night. We 

have had the opportunity to share the Gospel with people from all over the world including Egypt, Columbia, Canada, 

and other countries. The Lord has given us many opportunities to share with people of different religions and ways of 

life including those who are atheist, Hindu, Muslim, evolutionist, and practicing homosexuals. 

 

I would like to share this testimony of a young lady who said she was gay and happy because God allowed her to be 

gay. In the beginning of our conversation, she was very hostile. She said she hated men. She asked me what I thought 

about gay people. I then asked her if it really matters what I think or does it matter what God thinks about 

homosexuality.  I asked her why did God create male and female? Her response was that she didn't know. Then I took 

her to Genesis 2 and shared how God had created man and placed him in the garden to take care of it. I shared how God 

said it is not good for man to be alone so He created a suitable helper. I asked her why didn't God create for Adam 

another man instead of a woman to be his suitable helper? She said," Good question.” So then I asked her why she 

thought God created man AND woman? She said, "Another good question, who knows?" I took her to Genesis 1:26-28 

and explained that women have a very special role in God's creation. God blessed male and female and told them to be 

fruitful and multiply. She then said, "Well, I can adopt a child." I told her that would be wonderful, but is that being 

fruitful according to God's plan? I could tell by the countenance on her face that she understood.  We had a 10 to 15-

minute conversation in which I shared the Gospel. She was willing to take the Gospel of John and promised to read it.  

She thanked me and asked if she could get my phone number. I told her I don't give out my number, but gave her my 

email and asked her if she would let me know what she thought about the Gospel of John.  Then I asked her if I could 

pray for her. She said, "I would love that." God was truly at work as the mind of this young, hostile homosexual person 

opened up to the truth of God’s Word.  Let's pray for this young lady that she will allow the Word of God which I shared 

with her to set her free from the bondage of sin (John 8:32). Her name is Shania.

O P E N  A I R  C A M P A I G N E R S  

Va n  F u n d  U p d a t eVa n  F u n d  U p d a t e

  

* Praise for hearts that have been stirred to seek Him. 
 

* Praise for doors which have opened to share the Gospel. 
 

* Praise for our prayer warriors and partners in the work to  

   which God has called us. 
 

* Praise for God's mercy and grace. 
 

* Pray for lost souls to seek God and repent. 
 

* Pray for more opportunities to share the Gospel. 
 

* Pray for the thousands of tracts that will be given out in the  

   days ahead to reach the hands of lost souls. 
 

* Pray that Diane and I would be faithful to our Lord and Savior. 
 

 

* Pray for health and strength on the call God  has on our life. 
 

* Pray for raising funds for a new van.  
 

* Pray for future mission trips to  

   Tampa,  Florida to work with   

   migrant workers and their  

   families. As well as Mission  

   teams to New York City.    

OAC/USA is trusting the Lord to use this ministry to impact 25 cities in America with the Gospel through open-air 

evangelism and other ministry by means of strategic establishment of branch ministries by the year 2025.

 God bless - we love you, 
 
 
 
   Richard & Diane Burley

Richard & Diane

T A K I N G  T I M E  O U T  F O R  F A M I L Y  F U N .
N A N A  F O X  W I T H  H E R  G R A N D C H I L D R E N  A N D  G R E A T - G R E A T  

G R A N D K I D S  -  F I V E  G E N E R A T I O N S !

WE ARE SO PROUD OF OUR TWO 
GRANDDAUGHTERS ON THEIR HIGH 

SCHOOL ACCOMPLISHMENTS!   

BRITTNEY WILL BE ATTENDING ONLINE 
COLLEGE FOR A BACHELORS DEGREE IN 

EARLY CHILDHOOD.   

HOPE IS TAKING A YEAR OF BIBLE 
COLLEGE AT WORD OF LIFE IN NEW YORK, 
THEN PURSUING VETERINARIAN SCHOOL.

THE OPEN AIR CAMPAIGNERS BOARD OF DIRECTORS HAS 
APPROVED THE SETTING UP OF OUR BURLEY VAN FUND 
ACCOUNT.  WE CAN NOW BEGIN TO RECEIVE FUNDS TO 
PURCHASE A REPLACEMENT VAN.  OUR CURRENT VEHICLE HAS 

GIVEN US MANY MILES OF 
GOOD SERVICE BUT IT’S TIME 
TO GET ANOTHER ONE WHICH 
WILL BE TOTALLY ROAD-WORTHY. 

ALL GIFTS FOR THIS PROJECT ARE TAX-DEDUCTIBLE WHEN 
MADE OUT TO OAC AND SENT TO PO BOX D, NAZARETH, PA  
18064 WITH A LITTLE NOTE SAYING IT’S FOR THE BURLEY VAN 
FUND.  ONLINE GIVING ALSO AVAILABLE AT OACGIVE.ORG.

Prayer and PraisesPrayer and Praises  



T h a n k  Yo u  f o r  P a r t n e r i n g  w i t h  U s  i n  t h e  G o s p e l !T h a n k  Yo u  f o r  P a r t n e r i n g  w i t h  U s  i n  t h e  G o s p e l !

Gifts are tax-deductible when made out to OAC and sent to:  PO Box D   •    Nazareth • PA • 18064       (Online giving also available at oacgive.org)

WHEN I ASKED HER IF SHE DIED TONIGHT, WOULD SHE GO TO HEAVEN, SHE SAID, 
“I HOPE SO.”  I SHARED FROM GOD’S WORD JOHN 20:21. 

WE HAD MANY ONE-ON-ONE CONVERSATIONS AT 
HAMPTON BEACH. 

GOD  HAS  G IVEN  US  MANY  OPPORTUNIT IES  
TO  SHARE  THE  GOSPEL .  

A BROTHER IN CHRIST FROM FCBC COMES OUT TO 
SHARE THE GOSPEL WITH US. 

THESE YOUNG FOLKS WERE VERY INTERESTED IN 
HEARING WHAT BROTHER MIKE HAD TO SAY. 

THESE MIGRANT WORKERS ARE SO APPRECIATIVE. 

PLEASE KEEP THE MIGRANT FAMILIES IN YOUR PRAYERS.  THEY HAVE SO LITTLE BUT ARE OPEN TO HEARING THE 
GOSPEL.  PLEASE PRAY FOR MANY TO COME TO REPENTANCE. 

T H E S E  Y O U N G  L A D I E S  W E R E  V E R Y  O P E N  
T O  H E A R  T H E  G O S P E L .  

I WAS ABLE TO PREACH THE GOSPEL IN A 
TOWN CALLED WEIRS BEACH, WHICH WE 

PIONEERED 20 YEARS AGO! 

THIS MAN CAME TO US FROM A BAR ACROSS THE STREET.  HE SAID HE 
HAD BEEN WATCHING US AND CAME OVER TO SEE WHAT WAS GOING 

ON.  HE ENDED UP CONFESSING TO US THAT HE HAD AN ALCOHOL 
ADDICTION.  WE SHARED THE GOSPEL AND GAVE HIM A GOSPEL OF 

JOHN BOOKLET.  HE WALKED AWAY WITH TEARS RUNNING DOWN HIS 
FACE AND SAID HE WOULD READ IT.  PRAY THAT GOD WOULD SAVE 

THIS MAN AND TAKE HIS ADDICTION AWAY. 

I RECENTLY SHARED WITH COLLEGE STUDENTS FROM U-MASS UNIVERSITY TRYING TO SOLVE THE RIDDLE ON THE SKETCHBOARD.  
OUR BROTHER, CHIP FROM FCBC ALSO HAD THE OPPORTUNITY TO SHARE THE GOSPEL. 

THE REFRIGERATOR AT THE PARSONAGE NEEDED REPAIR SO THIS 
YOUNG MAN CAME TO FIX IT.  I ASKED HIM HOW HE WAS DOING 
SPIRITUALLY, AND HE SAID, “GOOD, I FEEL I’M A PRETTY GOOD 

PERSON.”  SO, WE HAD A GOOD CONVERSATION ABOUT HOW GOD 
LOOKS AT GOOD PEOPLE.  AS HE WAS LEAVING, DIANE GAVE HIM 
TWO TRACTS TO READ.  PRAY THAT WE WOULD READ THEM AND 

SEEK THE TRUTH. 

GOD HAS GIVEN US SO MANY 
OPPORTUNITIES TO SHARE THE GOSPEL 

THESE LAST FEW MONTHS. 

EVEN THE POLICE WERE OPEN TO HEAR THE GOSPEL!  THERE IS AN AWESOME NEW TRACT 
OUT CALLED “POLICE LIVES MATTER.”  CHECK IT OUT IF YOU HAVEN’T SEEN IT YET.  WE 
HAVE HAD THE OPPORTUNITY TO PASS OUT MANY OF THESE TO THE OFFICERS AND TELL 

THEM WE APPRECIATE EVERYTHING THEY DO. 

LAST YEAR IN THE FALL, WE WERE ABLE TO CONDUCT A MOVIE NIGHT AT AN ASSISTED LIVING FACILITY IN LOUDON, NH, WITH FCBC.  THIS LADY 
CAME TO DIANE AFTER THE MOVIE AND THANKED HER.  SHE SAID THAT SHE HAD BEEN THINKING ABOUT HER HUSBAND A LOT LATELY WHO 
PASSED AWAY A FEW YEARS AGO.  SHE WAS WONDERING IF HE HAD A BIBLE AND SO DIANE BROUGHT HER ONE THE VERY NEXT DAY.  SHE 
ENCOURAGED HER TO READ THE BOOK OF JOHN.  DIANE ALSO HAD THE OPPORTUNITY TO VISIT THIS LADY ON TWO DIFFERENT OCCASIONS.  

THEY DISCUSSED WHAT SHE HAD BEEN READING IN THE BOOK OF JOHN AND SEEMED TO UNDERSTAND WHAT JESUS DID AT THE CROSS FOR 
HER.  DIANE ALSO SHARED THE PASSAGE ABOUT NICODEMUS COMING TO JESUS AND WANTING TO KNOW HOW TO ENTER THE KINGDOM OF 

HEAVEN.  PRAISE GOD THAT HE ALONE KNOWS OUR HEARTS.  THIS LADY BREATHED HER LAST BREATH ON EARTH THIS PAST YEAR. 


